






STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  January 29, 2020      

 
RE: Administrative Hearing for 908 Trinity Drive #1 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
On November 18, 2019, I received an anonymous complaint regarding a tree in the 

process of being removed at 908 Trinity Drive Unit #1.  An inspection on November 19, 
2019, documented that a Golden Shower tree in front of 908 Trinity Drive #1 had been 

improperly trimmed (Tree Abuse, Sec 110-256 of the Key West Code of Ordinances) and 
that more than 1/3 of the canopy had been removed (permit required-major 

maintenance trim Sec 252, 321 and 336). 

 
I left my card in the front door of the unit.  Later I spoke to the property owner on the 

phone and they said they had asked to have the tree trimmed to get the branches away 
from the road.  I asked them for the contact information of the person who did the 

trimming work, which I received.   
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On January 15, 2020, I met with the person who trimmed the golden shower tree, Marek Navratil.  He willingly 

came to my office and said he was trimming the tree as a friend and not as a gardener.  I informed him of the 

tree trimming regulations in the City and he explained he was trying to fix some broken limbs and didn’t realize 

the extent of the trimming he was doing. 

 

Recommend a fine against Mr.Navratil.  He has already had a training session regarding the City Tree 

Ordinance.  The property owner has agreed to have the tree properly trimmed by a certified arborist if required 

by the Tree Commission (recommended by Urban Forester to be done in a year).    

 

                  



 


